Chris Collins

304 Peterson Street

Auburn IN 46706

June 29, 2004

The Evening Star

Attention: Editor

PO Box 431

Auburn IN 46706

Dear Editor:


On the sunny morning of Tuesday, June 29, 2004 it came to me as no surprise to see the ticket lady marking tires in downtown Auburn.  Although the 2 hour parking limit is petty and unnecessary in Auburn, it continues to be enforced, on some.  


This morning I had the privilege of witnessing what I’ve believed to be true for months.  I watched out my office window as the ticket lady marked tire after tire with her chalk stick, but then suddenly skipped 2 vehicles parked next to the Auburn Hardware, one of which illegally parked on a yellow curb distinctly labeled as a “No Parking” zone.  Conveniently, this vehicle parks there daily with no repercussions while the rest of us businessmen and women scavenge for an open spot only to worry and stress about moving it 2 hours later to avoid the inevitable ticket.  


Although I oppose the 2 hour parking limit law, I do faithfully honor and abide by it.  If a judge were to only convict every other murderer, would that be a problem for anybody?  If a fireman only put out every other fire, would you be okay with that?  It is my belief that laws are made for a reason – to be fairly enforced.  If there is a way to be exempt from “No Parking” zones or the 2 hour parking limit, please sign me and the rest of the law abiding citizens up.  Otherwise, encourage officers to enforce the law objectively or the law should be abolished in its entirety.  

Respectfully,

Christopher C. Collins

Cc: 
Police Chief Marty McCoy, Mayor Norman Yoder

